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                                       Monthly meetings are normally on the first Thursday of the month from 7.30pm in 

The Times Square Room, Sutton United Football Club, Gander Green Lane, Sutton SM1 2EY 
 

7:30pm Welcome Tonight in the Times Square Room 
7.30pm onwards Epsom MGOC Race Night 
9:45pm Raffle  
Any time until 11pm Goodnight, drive safely 

 

 
I 

 
 

MAY 
 

Thursday 2nd May From 7.30pm Monthly Meeting: Epsom MGOC Race Night 

Weekend 3rd to 6th 
May 

Trip with Epsom 
and  MG Car Club 

Trip to Oudenaarde Belgium: Arrangements for those booked obtained 
from organisers IOW Tours 01983 405116 

Monday 6th May On site by 10.30am  Beddington May Fair: Club Stand at Beddington Park Surrey names to 
Paul Coleman 

Saturday 11th May From 9.00am Victor Seymour School Classic Car Show: See Bryan Young should you 
wish to attend. Limited places 

Wednesday 15th May From  7.00pm  Monthly Natter at Brooklands College: Heath Road, Weybridge, 
Surrey, KT13 8TT names to Nigel Taylor. Deposit required. 

JUNE 

Thursday 6th June From 7.30pm  Monthly Meeting:  Epsom MGOC  Talk by Member of RNLI 

Sunday 9th June From 12.00 Noon Monthly Natter at The Peacock at Henton, Chinnor, Oxon OX39 
4AK and then on to the Brookes for Desserts: Names to Nigel 
Taylor 

Weekend 15/16th June CANCELLED MG Live at Silverstone: Please note there is no event in 2019  

Wednesday 26th June From 7.00pm Possible Evening Natter Please see June Newsletter for update 

Saturday 29th June From 9.00am 4th Worcester Park Scouts Summer Fete and Car Show:  Club Stand 
names to Paul Coleman 

Sunday 30th June From 9.00am Hanworth Classic Car Show: Club Stand Members attending to book 
direct under “Epsom A MGOC” on show website, see Paul Coleman 

                                   If not stated, contact details are in Committee Listings at the end of the Newsletter 
 
  Forthcoming Events: 

 Sunday 2nd June                                   New Forest Run organised by Southampton & New Forest MGOC 

 Weekend 15/16th June                       Brooklands Double Twelve Event 

 Wednesday 26th June                         Natter date being considered Evening at 7.00pm TBA 

 Saturday 29th June                              Westbourne Primary School Classic Car Show Sutton 

 Thursday 4th July                                 Monthly Meeting Epsom MGOC TBA 

 Saturday 6th July                                 London Walk to St James Area of London for Epsom MGOC members 

 Sunday 14th July                                  Surrey Run to Rural Life Centre Nr. Farnham 

 Saturday 20th July                               Whiteley Village Summer Fete - Club Stand 

 Sunday 4th August                              Visit to Ockley Farmers Market at Ockley Surrey 

 Thursday 1st August                           Monthly Meeting Epsom MGOC TBA 

 Sunday 11th August                            Cranleigh Classic Car Show 

 Sunday 18th August                            Cordle’s Run to Sussex Prairie Garden at Henfield West Sussex  
 

All events are undertaken at Member’s own risk. CUT OFF FOR JUNE NEWSLETTER IS SUNDAY 26th MAY 
                                                                           
            

TONIGHT’S PROGRAMME 

WHAT’S PLANNED 

CANINE PARTNERS STAMP APPEAL 

Canine Partners is running an on-going Stamp Appeal to raise funds for the first year of puppy training (£5,000 
each).  If Members would like to help them achieve their goals, Bryan will take any postage stamps and send them 
to Canine Partners on behalf of Epsom Area MGOC. 
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Welcome to the latest Club Newsletter. Just to point out this is not the Editor and his wife in their MGTD LHD! The Editor 
drives with both hands on the steering wheel and doesn’t wave. 
 

 

 
Our Cover Picture this month shows the 4 winning cars from MG Day at Brooklands 2019. Best MMM Car, Reserve Car Best 
in Show, Best Vintage Car and Best Car in Show. Well done Alan and Noreen Foot with your Metro. 
 
Members should know that Wey Classics operated by Jeremy Rogers has closed down. Jeremy has had a major heart 
operation and coupled with difficult trading conditions he has called it a day. He thanks Epsom members for their support 
over the years. 
 
Do remember that if the link in the email doesn’t work, you can obtain the Newsletter from our website under “Newsletters”. 
I am happy to receive photographs for this publication so don’t forget to take your cameras when out and about on MG 
events. 
 
Malcolm 
 

  

Derek Edwards 
 
I am sorry to report that Derek Edwards suffered a stroke at home, which has affected his left side.  He is able to 
communicate but it is too early to know if there is any permanent damage. He is recovering in the East Surrey Hospital, and 
Ann is going to let me know how his recovery is progressing and I will keep members informed, as she does not want 
everyone calling her at this time. Also Derek does not want any visitors. 
 
I have sent best wishes from the club for a speedy recovery. 
 
Royal Courts of Justice/Old Bailey Tour. 
 
Nearly fifty members met at the Royal Courts of Justice for a guided tour of the Courts, Lincoln Inn Fields and the Old 
Bailey.  It was an interesting and informative tour but without a guide you would need a map of the Royal Courts of Justice 
as if is full of stairs and corridors and covers an enormous area! 
 
Thanks to Margaret for all her work in organising this tour for members. 
 
Future Events 
 
May sees the start of the busy period for events, so do check your newsletter and make a note of those you would like to 
attend and book early, as sometimes numbers are limited. 
 
That’s all from me this month. Safe motoring, Eric 

EDITOR’S ETCHINGS 

CHAIRMAN’S CHATTERINGS 
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Blank Membership Forms can be found on our website or from the Membership Secretary. 
I will have some blank Membership Applications with me at the May Meeting. 
 
I am delighted to report that prior to our May meeting some 117 Members have signed for 2019 so thank you to 
those who have. So adding in our Life membership of 23, we have 140 memberships in total for 2019. With 
partners, well over 240 people are members of our Club. 
 
Welcome to new members  
  
Eileen and John Reynolds of Cheam, known to us via their dog “Icarus” welcome to you. 
 
Brian Minchin and Sue Richards from Sutton owners of a White MGB Roadster in Good condition. 
 
Copies of our A4 Poster promoting the Club are available from me or alternatively, email me if you need one.                                              
 
Please do speak to new or existing MG owners you might meet to promote the Club, as our new website is a great 
way of promoting Epsom MGOC. An application to join can be found on the website. 
 
 
Malcolm 
 
 
 

 
 
Congratulations to Alan and Noreen Foot who won the Reserve Best Car in Show, with their exceptional MG Metro at the 
recent Brooklands MG Day where some 480 MG’s attended on 14th April 2019.  
 
With MG International being cancelled on 15/16 June 2019 do remember that Brooklands will be celebrating their Double 
12 Weekend on that date so you be able to see many lovely old cars participating and visiting on that weekend. 
 
 
 

 
MEMBERSHIP MATTERS 



 

May  2019  Page 5 

  
 

 
                                                                   

 
Saturday 6th July 2019 - London Walk visiting the St James Area of London 
 
London Walk to the St James’ area of London with Guides Marion Clarke and John Morgan. Cost £8.00ph. Walk 
lasts about 1.5/2.0 hours. Meet at 10,45am for 11.00am start. Meeting place is the entrance to Green Park Tube 
Station as it exits onto the Park, on the slope leading up to the Park. Our guides will meet us here. The toilets in 
Green Park Station will be open.   
 
Sunday 4th August- Visit to Ockley Farmers Market 
 
Norbury Cheese Farm Surrey invite us to the Ockley Farmers Market held at the Market Village Green Farm Shop, 
Ockley Nursery, Copes Lane, Ockley, Surrey, RH5 5LS for a complimentary Ploughman’s Lunch, tea, coffee, beer. 
No Charge. Meet at 10.45 am parking in own cordoned off area for up to 35 cars. Dogs on Leads welcome. 
 
Sunday 29th September- Visit to Chinnor and Princes Risborough Steam Railway, Mrs Tiggywinkles Wildlife 
Animal Hopital, followed by Tea, at the Brookes at their home in Buckinghamshire. 
 
Proposed Itinerary:- A.M. Visit to Chinnor and Princes Risborough Steam Railway, Station Approach, Station Road, 
Chinnor, OX39 4ER to take the 11.00am Steam Train for an hour long Round Trip. Cost £10.00ph. Group rate may 
apply depending on numbers. Parking at Railway. 
 
Then 15 minute drive to visit Mrs Tiggywinkles Wildlife Animal Hospital, Haddenham, Aylesbury, Bucks, HP17 8AF. 
The largest of its kind for a visit, after the Railway. Donations £5.00ph. Parking available. Refreshments may be 
purchased or a picnic taken by Members, as picnic area available. 
 
Then on for afternoon tea at John and Alexis’ house at Postcode HP27 9NQ.  
 
 
We are considering visits to Denbies Vineyard, Abbeywood Pumping Station, SE2 and a return to Limpsfield Chart 
Royal British Legion to have lunch and listen to jazz on the last Sunday of the month between 4.00pm and 7.00pm. 
 
In addition, we are looking into a visit to Hendon RAF Museum and an evening visit to Norbury Park Farm Cheese 
Company combined with a Visit to the Silent Pool Gin distillery. 
 
Mike Scholes, founder member of the Club will hopefully do a talk on his Atlantic crossing in a Hot air balloon later 
in the year.  
 
 
Thank you for your suggestions and please continue to let me have them. 
 
 
 
Happy Socialising!   
  
 
Margaret 
 
 
 
 
 

 
SOCIAL SCENE 
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As matters stand, there are 5 organised events, so far. However, I thought you would like to have some early 
indicators of all dates where either a Club Stand will be operating or we will be displaying vehicles. 
 
Monday 6th May:  Beddington May Day Fayre will be held at Beddington Park Surrey. The venue is accessed via 
Church Road, off Croydon Road, close to Carew Manor School.  A Club Stand will be operating at this event. Tea 
and biscuits will be available to members. Members need to be on site by 10.30am. The Fayre runs until 4.00pm, 
subject to the weather. Please take care entering the site. Marshals will direct you to the stand. Suggest bringing 
own food although refreshments will be available. Names to me via the website, e-mail, phone or at a Club 
meeting. 
 
Saturday 11th May:  Victor Seymour Infants School in Carshalton are holding their Classic Car Show and Bryan 
Young will be gathering names for those who wish to display at this event. 
 
Saturday 29th June: 4th Worcester Park Scout Group Summer Fair Once again the Club Stand will be attending 
this Summer Fair in Worcester Park Surrey. Cars need to be on site by 11.30am and cannot leave until 3.00pm. 
The Fair opens at 12.00 noon. Entrance to the site is at the junction of Balmoral Road and Braemar Road Worcester 
Park KT4 8SR. Names to me via the website, e-mail, phone or at a Club meeting. 
 
Sunday 30th June:  Hanworth Classic Car Show, Bushy Park nr. Hampton Court - the Club will be hosting a stand 
at this event but Members have to register their cars individually. The website is now available after Easter for 
this (www.hanworthclassic.org.uk). Members should click on “Epsom A MGOC” in the drop down box and by 
booking this way your registration form will ensure you book for the Club Stand. The Form you display in your 
windscreen will allow Marshals to direct you accordingly.  Again names to me via our website, e-mail, phone or at 
Club Night as I need to record numbers, once you have booked. 
 
Saturday 20th July: Whiteley Village Fete Weybridge Surrey the Club Stand will be attending this popular event. 
Cars need to be on site by 11.30am. The Fete commences at 12.30pm and movement is restricted until 4.00pm. 
As most members know this is an excellent day out. Full directions will follow next month, but names to me by 
the usual methods as above. 
Directions: Down the A3 to the Cobham turn off. At the end of the slip road, turn right at roundabout above A3. 
Turn Right at the Seven Hills Road Traffic lights. Go up to first roundabout, (St Georges Hill) and turn right 
signposted Hersham. Go past car park entrance and turn right into main entrance to Whiteley Village. You will be 
directed to us, hopefully. Once inside turn right at first right hand turn and follow road past church bearing left 
until you come to exit road (closed) on right. You will find the Club on the left-hand side where you need to 
crossover grass verge to reach the Club Stand. 
 
Sunday 11th August: Cranleigh Classic Car Show Cranleigh Showground Surrey GU6 7DW Registration for this 
popular event opens after 29th April 2019 for both Clubs and Individuals. 
 
 
If you would like to attend any of the above events please contact me at our Club Night, e-mail me 
paaablo@talktalk.net or phone me on 01483 423 169. 
 
Paul Coleman 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

CLUB STAND AND DISPLAYS 

http://www.hanworthclassic.org.uk/
mailto:paaablo@talktalk.net
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We held 2 natters in April, the first being a Lunchtime natter on 17th April at The Royal Oak at Brockham and 8 
members attended. On 24th April we went to The Skimmington Castle, Reigate where 9 members enjoyed an 
excellent evening. 
 
Still no news from Brooklands College on the theme or menu for the Natter on the evening of Wednesday 15th 
May.  Please note this is not unusual and we currently have 33 confirmed bookings for this event. Full details are 
below for members to see in detail about this event. 
 
Future Natters:  

  
9th June 2019, the “Brookes” will be holding their Sunday Event, with lunch at The Peacock, Henton, 
Chinnor, Oxfordshire 0X39 4AH and then back to theirs’ for desserts, tea/coffee and a relaxing Sunday 
afternoon. We currently have 26 bookings for this event. 
 
26th June 2019. I am looking into an evening natter on this date but as yet have not confirmed a venue. 
However, the natter will be meeting at 7.00pm. Please contact me or see June Newsletter/News Sheet. 
 
 

Please note all of these events can be booked via the website or by contacting me as per my details on the 
Committee Listings at the back of the Newsletter. 
 
 
 

GOURMET EVENING 
Brooklands College Restaurant 

Wednesday 15th May 
 

The Club is planning a return visit to Brooklands College Restaurant on Wednesday 15th May. For those of you 
who haven’t been before, the restaurant is situated within the picturesque grounds of the college and offers the 
finest cuisine in a variety of styles, prepared and cooked by the Masterchefs of the future. The chefs are students 
but their skills are amazing. We are waited on by other students, who give us great service. There is a reasonably 
priced paid bar in the restaurant. 
 
The price will be around £20 per head (the exact price will shortly be confirmed) which will include a three-course 
meal, coffee and petit-fours. In order to make sure enough spaces are reserved so no-one is disappointed, I need 
names and numbers quite soon, together with a deposit of £5 per head to guarantee your place but one important 
note is that we MUST be seated by 7pm.  I know this can be difficult for those of us who are still working but I am 
hoping that many of you will still be able to make it. 
 
We have made several visits to the college in the past and all have been a great success. If you want to join us let 
me know - if possible by dropping me an email to nigel.taylor1@btinternet.com but do call me on 07584 575 695 
if you have any questions. If you would like to book at tonight’s meeting, I will take names, email addresses and 
deposits. 
 
 
Nigel Taylor 
 
 

 
 
 

 
NATTER NEWS 

  
DINNER & DANCE 2019 
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Derek Edwards 
I 
I 
 
 

 
I 
I 

Belgium Tour – Oudenaarde/Ghent – 3rd to 6th May 2019 
 
Good luck to those on the visit to Belgium over the early May Bank Holiday weekend. We will be staying at the 
four star newly built Leopold Hotel, which is a stylish boutique hotel overlooking the River Scheldt and located in 
the vibrant new De Ham district. 
 
The historic city centre is within walking distance and has a lot to offer. The Town Hall and Belfry are on the 
UNESCO World Heritage List. The MOU (museum) brings a thousand years of history to life. Here you can admire 
original tapestries and one of the largest silver collections in Flanders.  Ghent and the site of the Battle of Waterloo 
are within easy travelling distance. 
 
If you require any further information contact the organisers Isle of Wight Tours on 01983 405116. 
 
MG Live – Silverstone – 15th – 16th June 2019 
 
As no doubt many of you will have already heard this event has been cancelled by Silverstone as they have four 
weeks work to do at that time resurfacing sections of the F1 Grand Prix circuit. 
 
European Event of the Year 2019 – Barcelona, Spain – 1st to 4th August 2019 
 
Next year’s European Event of the Year is being organised by the Spanish MG Car Club and will be held in 
Barcelona.  For further information on registration contact www.clubmgcatalunya.cat 
 
Picture at the top of the page shows Members Cars helping celebrate Belmont Garage 90th Birthday 
Celebrations. Thanks Ian Wiiliams, Dave Naylor and Tony Pearse. 
 
Happy motoring. 
The Editor on behalf of Derek Edwards 
Association Rose   Sponsored by  

CAR EVENTS 

http://www.clubmgcatalunya.cat/


 

May  2019  Page 9 

 
East Cancer Help Centre (SECHS)  swimmer  the Mark & Jamie 

 

 
 
Time is marching on but we still have a couple of months to go before Sunday 14th July, our SURREY RUN.  Last month I wrote 
about our finish point the Rural Life Museum at Tilford near Farnham. This month I will say something about our link with 
Bocketts, a children’s farm that has hosted the start of this event for nearly twenty years. They provide all the vital ingredients 
that we require, (ie parking, toilets) and for a modest sum, a cooked breakfast if needed.  In return, we have always 
contributed to their own favoured charity, Kids for Kids.  As you know one of the objectives of our annual run is to support 
deserving causes, but this donation is never shown in that respect so I thought I would highlight it in this article. 
The organization was started by a lady called Patricia Parker, based in Dorking Surrey, who was traveling in a place called 
Dafur in the Sudan, an area of extreme poverty ravaged by wars and constant drought.  Patricia came across a young boy of 
nine years old who spent seven hours each day hungry and at risk, walking to collect water for his family. As I have a grandchild 
of the same age I can imagine how she felt.  Although the family was very poor it turned out that the boy’s mother had a 
couple of goats.  The water was to keep the goats alive and in turn, the milk they provided gave the only available nourishment 
to keep her children alive. Patricia was inspired by this and that is how Kids for Kids was started. By providing a range of 
projects and goat loans, she enabled the villagers to actually help themselves in this remote and inaccessible region of the 
world where violence is still a daily hazard on the walk to water. 
Over the last twenty years, this charity has adopted 92 villages across North Dafur assisting over half a million people. In 
return for the hospitality that Bocketts Farm has shown us, at their request we have constantly made a direct contribution 
that they pass on to this charity.  Although this is a relatively modest sum, each year I always receive a heartfelt letter of 
thanks from the founder Patricia Parker for our donations. I feel very humbled at this, and with your help and via Bocketts 
Farm, I feel that it is another way we support those less fortunate than ourselves.  My thanks go to you all.  
Details and a booking form for the 2019 Run can be found on our EPSOM MGOC WEB SITE: www.epsommgoc.org.uk.  I have  
also added a booking form at the end of this article for members as I am confident it will be a great day. 
NIGEL 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SURREY RUN 2019 

SURREY RUN BOOKING FORM   

Return with stamped addressed envelope to;   

Pat Watson 47 Newlands Way, Chessington, Surrey, KT9 2RW.    

Tel 020 8397 2008   email patricia@watsonkt9.f9.co.uk 

 

NAME ………………………………………………….TelNumber…………………… 
ADDRESS…………………………………………………………… 
                ………………………………………………………………POSTCODE……………. 

Email address   ……………………………………… 
MG Type………………………….……………………………….Reg No……………...……… 

 
Cheque £20 enclosed payable to  EPSOM AREA MGOC 
 

http://www.epsommgoc.org.uk/
mailto:patricia@watsonkt9.f9.co.uk
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OMMITTEE ELECTIONS 2lly. Membership Secretary - Responsible for registering and maintaining the MG day at 
Amberley the do with the provision of -     Responsible for the ordering, promotion andCOMMITTEE ELECTIONS 201 

 
I will have to write about the Amberley visit next month, as the event is taking place after I have to submit my 
entry for the May newsletter. I am very disappointed in the numbers that are attending from Epsom this year, I 
have booked 20 spaces and only seven MGs are coming, this is the lowest number of MGs that have attended for 
very many years. A big thank you to the members that did attend and supported Epsom Area MG Owners Club. 
 
I would like to thank Ray Reeves for arranging the printing of the Surrey Run flyers again this year, I managed to 
give out a few at Brooklands, where there is an embargo on just sticking them on windscreens,  but hopefully 
they can be applied  to all of the MGs at Amberley.   
 
I was pleased to see so many Epsom members at the MG ERA day at Brooklands on Sunday 14th April, it was a 
good turnout overall, the weather was cold but at least it didn’t rain! There were MGs of all types and ages on 
display. I didn’t feel that there were as many MGs as in previous years and some of the Brooklands marshalling 
left a lot to be desired. Entry prices have increased too, although I got in for ‘free’ using my BMCT (British 
Motorcycle Charitable Trust) pass. Annual membership of BMCT is half that of the standard membership for 
Brooklands Trust Members. 
 
Please don’t forget the Beddington Park May Fayre Club Stand on Monday 6th May, just let Paul Coleman know if 
you wish to attend. It will also be our first Club Stand of the year and the new ‘Coleman’ Gazebo will be in 
attendance! 
 
I currently have 8 Epsom members bringing their MGs to join me at the Victor Seymour School Classic Car Show 
in Carshalton on Saturday 11th May. I still have four spaces to fill. We need to be on site no later than 9.30am 
(gates open at 9.00am) and the show opens at 11.00am and closes at 3.00pm. It is always a lovely show and our 
attendance, is greatly appreciated, we helped to raise over £5,000 last year for the School PTA funds. 
 
The booking system for the Hanworth Classic Car Show in Bushy  Park  on 30th June is now open, it is very easy to 
book a place on the Epsom MGOC club stand and when you receive your permit (usually within 12 hours) could 
you advise Paul Coleman so he can log the numbers. This is extremely important so the organisers can allocate a 
large enough area for all of our MGs. 
 
Have you made your application for our Surrey Run on Sunday 14th July 2019? We have received almost 100 
applications to date, and they keep coming. It is going to be a great day and glorious sunshine is the order of the 
day. 
 
Thank you all for the stamps last month for the Canine Partners Puppy Stamp appeal, please keep them coming 
and thank you to those members that had neatly trimmed the stamps, this saves a tremendous amount of my 
time. 
 
 I am unable to find a suitable joke to end this month’s report, so I will finish here. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Bryan & Piggy 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Derek Edwards 

 
SECRETARY’S SCRIBBLINGS 
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Our current range of Club clothing includes hoodies, polo shirt & sweatshirts. Garments come embroidered with the 
famous Epsom MGOC Logo.  In addition, we have Mumbles Teddy bears available. 
   
Our current range of Club clothing (with the Epsom MGOC logo) includes: 
Hoodies £25 
Polo shirt £15 
Sweatshirts (two thicknesses) Lightweight or Mediumweight £17.50 
 
Please refer to the March 2019 Newsletter for sizes and colours.  An order form is below or see me at the monthly 
meeting. 
We also have MG Bears £15.00, Club Card wallets £2.00 and keyrings £1.50. These last two items I will have at Club 
Meetings or available on Club Stands during the Year. We will shortly be purchasing Car Window stickers with our Logo. 
 
Tony 

 

 
 

 

 
REGALIA RAMBLINGS 

ORDER FORM FOR EPSOM MG OWNERS’ CLOTHING/ TEDDY BEARS: POLO SHIRT £15; HOODIE £25; SWEATSHIRTS 
£17.50 (Either); Teddy Bears £15.00 
 
NAME:…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
ITEM/SIZE………………………………………………………………………………COLOUR…………………………………………………………………………… 
 
E-mail address: ………………………………………………………………………………………………………….(to contact in case of query) 

POLO SHIRT □ HOODIE □ SWEATSHIRT Light Weight □ SWEATSHIRT Medium Weight □ (tick box) 

MODEL LADIES  □ MENS  □ (tick box) □ Mumbles Teddy Bear 

 
 
SIZE …………………………………………………….. COLOUR…………………………………………………………..(select from above) 
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MGB GT (J Reg) Chrome Bumper 
 

Original Condition - colour Bracken 
Last Owner 35 Years  

£1,200 ovno 

Contact: Derek Edwards  
01737 765 891 

edwards.mgmadness@ntlworld.com 

                         
TO ADVERTISE ANY CAR RELATED ITEM IN THIS SPACE PLEASE 
CONTACT THE EDITOR BY e-mail SO HE CAN ARRANGE TO INSERT 
MEMBER/S REQUIREMENTS. 

 
                 
                         GARAGE FOR SALE 
 
            Lock up Garage in West Sutton 
Near West Sutton Station and Sutton United FC. 
                              £22,000 Freehold 
Please contact John Brooke 01844-274541 or 
07760-256564 or Mg_foggy@yahoo.co.uk  

 
MGF 1.8i 1998 

 
R Reg, 64,400 miles, Tahiti Blue, petrol, manual, MOT until July 2019, 

part service history, owned since 2004, 2 previous owners, interior 
chrome kit, alarm/immobiliser, driver/passenger airbags, central 

locking, CD player. Bonnet has some lacquer paint damage. 
Contact Neil McElroy on 07825 249 322 Sutton Surrey 

£800.00 ono 

 

 
 
 
 

 

                       CALLING ALL CYCLISTS: RIDE LONDON EVENT 
The Holly Lodge Centre Charity No 1076741 has 5 places left for this year’s Ride London Event to help raise money for 
the Charity. The Centre is the Educational Centre for Richmond Park and has to raise around £75,000 per annum to run 
this important establishment, which is open to Primary Schools, Adult Groups and Special Needs Organisations. 
All they are asking is for individual riders to raise £350+ for them to assist them in their work. If you are interested 
please contact Anna King, Centre Manager on 020 8940 8730 or e-mail aking@thehollylodgecentre.org.uk  
 

CAR ADVERTISEMENTS 

ADVERTISEMENTS 
Private Ads are free to members and will stay in the newsletter for 3 issues unless you request an extension.  Contact the 
Editor for entry in the next issue.  Please note that inclusion of an advert does not indicate endorsement by the Club. 
 

Private Ads are free to members and will stay in the newsletter for 3 issues unless you request an extension.  Contact the 
Editor for entry in the next issue.  Please note that inclusion of an advert does not indicate endorsement by the Club. 
 

mailto:edwards.mgmadness@ntlworld.com
mailto:aking@thehollylodgecentre.org.uk
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                                                                                WANTED any OS MAPS 
Tom and Kim are trying to build up a whole set of both the pink and the orange covers before paper copies finish.  We will 

donate £1 to charity for each map kimshros@gmail.com or 07831 427 515 
                                                                                             

WANTED 

Any old fountain pens & related Items - I collect them Mike 07976 204 560 or 020 8942 0554 
 

HOLIDAY APARTMENT IN SOUTHERN CYPRUS 
Modern 2 bedroomed apartment in a small, very quiet complex (30 apartments) with a communal swimming pool and 
jacuzzi. For photos & info. see www.airbnb.co.uk/rooms/19981868  To book, with MGOC Epsom discount, or for further 
information please contact Ian Robinson on 07973 409 175 or ian.iwr@mail.com  

 
 

 
 
 

CHAIRMAN CAR EVENTS 
Eric Nicholls Derek Edwards 
 020 8669 1793/07960 089009  01737 765891 

 w.ericnicholls@btinternet.com  edwards.mgmadness@ntlworld.com 

  

SECRETARY MEMBERSHIP AND EDITOR 

Bryan Young Malcolm Childs 
 020 8335 3267/07976 729102  020 8715 3738/07814 988337 
 bryan.young@planet-y.co.uk  mrmrchilds9@gmail.com 
  

TREASURER SOCIAL 

Ted Oughton Margaret Billinge 
 01372 462515/07742 397107  01892 610117/07784 771562 

 ted.oughton@gmail.com  m.billinge45@btinternet.com 

  
CLUB STAND REGALIA 
Paul Coleman Tony Pearse 
 01483 423169  020 8643 4703/07592 885554 

 paaablo@talktalk.net  anthony2444@tiscali.co.uk 

  

SPECIAL EVENTS WEBSITE 
Nigel Swann Alison Bromley 

 01932 247140/07946 262630  01932 429061/07961 994476 

 sueni15@yahoo.co.uk   alison.bromley@yahoo.co.uk 

                        
SOCIAL SECRETARY (NATTERS)  
Nigel Taylor  
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